ECF AGM 2015 – Summary Report
The AGM lasted 5 hours and there was strict time pressure throughout. On occasions question time was guillotined.  The meeting was chaired by Julian Clissold apart from the election of the Non-Executive Directors. 

The President did not attend the meeting.

I will only mentioned in this summary what I think were the key points.
Chief Executive Office Report – Phil Ehr was questioned about the “motion of no confidence” against him that was eventually dropped. David Openshaw stated that those words were not actually used. There were also questions about the delay in determining the location of the National Library.  The discussion was eventually guillotined and the report approved with 13 for and 7 against.

Director of Finance’s Report – The accounts for last year are late and a complaint about the delay has been made to the accountant.  The financial situation at 31 August this year was better than had been forecast in April. The budget for assisting the action by the English Bridge Union to have bridge recognised as a sport had been set at £2500. David Eustace pointed out to the meeting that if they chose to enter the best teams in international competitions it would come at a cost. He asked the meeting to consider whether they should always send the best team? There had been a £5000 shortfall in the budget for the international teams due to lower than anticipated donations/sponsorship. David Openshaw advised that he did always try to send the best team and choosing a weaker team might result in lower sponsorship and therefore not be cost effective. The report was accepted.
Director of Home Chess – The report was accepted.
Director of Junior Chess and Education – There will be a new Child Protection Policy that should be released soon. The ECF have recommended in an email sent out on 16 October that each organisation should have its own safeguarding officer. The ECF will also be appointing a safeguarding officer who will be able to provide advice members of the ECF. The report was accepted.

Director of International Chess - David Openshaw was asked whether he had approached Malcolm Pein for assistance in raising sponsorship. He indicated that he had but did not receive support. Subsequently Malcolm Pein explained why he needed to be International Director for him to be able to raise sponsorship. Could David Openshaw continue to work with Phil Ehr? He advised that he could and the disruption within the Board had been exaggerated. The report was accepted. 
Director of Membership – Compared with the same time last year there are about a 180 fewer members. The Director was asked (by John Reyes, FWIW) whether he thought the reduction in numbers of 180 was due to an increase in membership fees. The Director said “yes”. Was the drop in membership also due to the aging chess population and the lack of younger members? The drop in membership is likely to result in a reduction in membership fee income of about £2000. The report was accepted. 

Commercial Director – The report was accepted.

Communications paper – The communications strategy is available on line and can be implemented by the Board.
Strategy paper – John Foley provided more detail about the action with the EBU. The ECF had provided a witness statement on why chess should be regarded as a sport. The original legal advice
was that the case would be an uphill struggle and in consequence the ECF decided not to join the action. In fact although they provided a witness statement they were not allowed to take part and are estopped from joining in any appeal. The case was lost but it is not known whether the EBU will appeal. The government opposed the action and it is felt the only way forward is by political lobbying.

Register of interests – A declaration has been published and is available on line.

Elections and appointments  
President – Dominic Lawson was re-elected 293 for 1 against

Chief Executive Officer -   Phil Ehr was questioned about his working relationship with David Openshaw and how he would stop disputes within the Board from escalating. He replied by one to one discussions. Chris Majer advised that he did not think the Board could operate properly with Phil Ehr as the CEO.  Phil Ehr was not re-elected with 121 for, 173 not this candidate, 15 abstentions.
Director of Finance – David Eustace was re-elected with 285, 17 not this candidate, 7 abstentions.

Two Non-Executive Directors – 280 Julian Clissold, 292 Julie Denning, 23 Jack Rudd, 1 none of these candidates.
Director of Home Chess – Alex Holowczak was elected. The voting was Alex Holowczak 247, John Foley 49, 1 none of these candidates. 
Director of Junior Chess and Education – Traci Whitfield was re-elected with 295, 14 abstentions
Director of International Chess – Malcolm Pein was elected. The voting was 143 David Openshaw, 164 Malcolm Pein, 3 abstentions.

Director of Membership – David Thomas was re-elected with 296, 1 not this candidate, 12 abstentions.
Commercial Director – Bob Kane was not re-elected with 68 for, 214 not this candidate, 27 abstentions.
FIDE Delegate - Malcolm Pein was re-elected with 271 for, 22 not this candidate, 16 abstentions.
Standing Committees – The existing members were all re-elected. However in his address to the meeting Chris Majer indicated that if Phil Ehr was re-elected then he, Chris Majer, would immediately resign. One council member complained stating that if that was his intention he should have announced it before the meeting as it may have influenced how he cast his proxy votes. All the other members of the Governance Committee confirmed that they would continue whether or not Phil Ehr was re-elected. 

Report of the Independent Governance and Constitutional Review Commission

The report was praised and accepted. A key proposal was that directors and elected officers should have a 3 year appointment with a third being elected each year. This would help to provide continuity and also reduce the amount of time taken up by the AGM each year on elections.

Proposal by the SCCU to put the ECF insurance scheme out to competitive tender in view of the onerous terms of the Care Risk Management Condition

Peter Lawrence presented this proposal. The presentation had to be rushed as there was very little time left. Since the motion was proposed he had become involved in providing advice to David Eustace in the renewal negotiations. There was now a much improved Care Risk Management type Condition. The premiums under the scheme also appear to be reasonable However although remarketing is no longer necessary there are issues that need to be mentioned.

1. It is important that under the Public Liability cover clubs and organisations can comply with the condition relating to the abuse of children and vulnerable adults.  Failure to do so could lead to cover being invalidated. The condition applies in respect of members who have unsupervised access to children or vulnerable adults.

2. Members insured under the scheme must adopt and follow the Child Protection Policy of the ECF.

3. The insurers had been advised that chess organisations cannot afford to provide professional CPP training. They could issue the CPP to the relevant members and ask them to read it carefully and comply with it. The reply from the insurers was they could not give a categorical assurance that practice would be acceptable but the brokers did state that provided the insured did have records proving that the above practice had been followed an indemnity would be provided. It was felt this was response was acceptable though not entirely satisfactory.

4. Records of any DBS checks, the issue of the CPP and references have to be kept for a minimum period of 30 years. 
5. Records of the issue of the CPP either by email or signature have to be kept for a period of 30 years. There is obviously a risk that over that period of time they may become lost. Peter Lawrence said that he had proposed to the ECF that they could provide a back-up facility. When a club issued the CPP by email or with a signature it could send a copy each year to the ECF electronically. The ECF office could keep an electronic copy. For instance a single memory stick could easily store all the records for a single year and therefore need very little storage space. The storage would have to be secure. The matter is under consideration.
6. The ECF have issued an email on 16 October setting out the requirements concerning DBS checks which are important. There is also a flow chart available which provides guidance on what unsupervised access means.

7. The provision by the ECF of a safeguarding officer who can provide advice to ECF members on CPP issues is a valuable development.

There was insufficient time for any discussion to follow the presentation.
Item 15 of the agenda, which was a motion by the SCCU that only counties actually playing in the national stages of the county championship should pay the ECF fee, was deferred due to there being insufficient time.          

